ASSEMBLY OF PRINCIPALS AND ELECTORS

An Assembly of Principals, Officers and Electors of the Parish of St Martin was duly convened
and held in the Public Hall on Monday 9*" November 2020 at 7.30 pm.

The Connétable welcomed all present, and reminded the Assembly that they could sign the
Attendance Book at the end of the meeting if they had not already done so. It was also requested
that attendees sign the Track & Trace register for the purposes of Covid-19 tracing. It was noted
that there were 23 in attendance at the Assembly.

The Convening Notice was read by the Parish Secretary and apologies were received from
Reverend Jonny Scott, Paul Gaudin and Stuart McAllister

Item 1

Receive and if deemed advisable, approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on the
6" October 2020.

The Connétable pointed out that the Minutes had been available in the Public Hall office and that
copies were also on the seats in the Hall. Mr Alexander Assman queried the signing of the
Minutes by the Connétable as the Connétable was absent at the Parish Assembly held on 6'"
October. Deputy Steve Luce replied that the Connétable was signing the Minutes on behalf of the
Assembly who were present at the meeting on 6™ October. Connétable Stone advised this will be
confirmed with the Law Office. Deputy Steven Luce proposed the Minutes were accepted and
this was seconded by Lester Richardson. A show of hands showed 11 in favour and 1 against.
The Minutes remain unsigned pending response from the Law Offices.

Item 2
Consider, and if deemed advisable, recommend to the Licensing Bench an application for a
grant of a license for 2020 by virtue of the Licensing (Jersey) Law 1974 as amended: -

Name: Moorings Hotel Holdings Limited

Address : Moorings Hotel, Gorey Pier, St Martin, JE3 6EW
Category: 1%, 3" Categories

Secretary: LSI Secretaries Limited

Business Address: Moorings Hotel, Gorey Pier, St Martin, JE3 6EW

The Connétable invited Giles Emmanuel, the legal representative for the applicant, to address the
Assembly. Mr Emmanuel explained that this hotel has been in business for many years and is
currently in the process of changing management to Mr Renzo Martin. All the relevant reports
required for this application have been submitted to the Connétable. An Al Fresco licence has also
been confirmed with the Ports of Jersey. Drawing plans for the Al Fresco seating area have been
submitted to the Connétable. Mr Emmanuel added that there were no changes to the current licence
other than change of name from Walker Properties Ltd.

The Connétable asked if there were any questions from those present and there being none asked
for a proposer for the application.

Mr Gerald Le Cocq proposed this application and stated that the property has previously been
superbly run by Mr Renzo Martin since 1975 and that he was very much in favour of accepting
this application. Mr Peter Germain seconded the application. A show of hands showed it was
unanimously accepted.



